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ASIA PACIFIC REGION CONFERENCE 2025 

 Call for applications  

 
 

Applications are being requested for the Girl Guides Australia delegation to the 15th Asia Pacific Regional 
Conference to be held in New Delhi, India from 18th August – 23rd August 2025.  

Girl Guides Australia is intending to send a delegation of two delegates, one of whom will be the Chief 
Commissioner, and two observers. Al least one of the Australia’s representatives will be a young women 
aged 18-30. There is also the opportunity for a further group of observers to join the delegation online 
during the governance sections of the conference.  

Participation in the Region Conference is a great opportunity to represent Australian Guiding within our 
Region. As part of the team, you will be asked to work together to put forward positions and ideas for 
the benefit of Girl Guiding and Girl Scouting within the Region and its place within the global 
organisation.  

Cost:  

Airfare, conference fees, accommodation and insurance expenses are met by Girl Guides Australia. Any 
additional excursions or travel expenses are the responsibility of the participant.  

Applicants should complete the  ADM. 4D form which must be accompanied by a letter from the 
applicant, no more than one page in length, including: 

• Previous international experience (if any) 
• Capacity to work in a team 
• Communication skills including working within a multicultural environment 
• Work/volunteer experience that will benefit the team 
• How the knowledge and experience gained will benefit Girl Guiding in Australia 
• If you would like to be considered just for the online team 

 

Please return the application form to the National Office by email to applications@girlguides.org.au on 
or before 14th April 2025 

For any questions regarding applications please contact Girl Guides Australia at admin@girlguides.org.au 
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